
 

 

Avondale Primary School Philosophy 
The philosophy of Avondale Primary School is based upon the premise that every stu-
dent can attain high levels of academic achievement and be a responsible community 
member. We aspire for students: 
To have an enthusiasm for learning 
To develop a broad and strong base of knowledge and skills 
To think and act with competence, objectivity and creativity 
Through their experience in living in a learning community, show respect and sensitiv-
ity to others 
Show a capacity to lead, to share and cooperate with others 
To accept responsibility and discipline 
To find reward in participating and doing oneôs best 

   

PRINCIPALõS REPORT Thursday August 17,  2017 
Dear Parents, 
 
Avondale Primary Peer Review ï Parent Information Night ï 7:30pm, 23 August. 
Our school is preparing for a peer review; we are seeking views from students, staff and parents. Parents are invited to 
attend a meeting that seeks your views on the strengths and weaknesses of our school. The one hour meeting will be 
begin at 7:30 on Wednesday 23 August; it will be relatively informal with parents sharing views around a table before 
sharing common views with all present. The questions will be presented by David Adamson, principal of Essendon 
Keilor College. There will be babysitting available for school aged children in the school library. An online survey 
will be available for parents who are unable to attend on the evening. 
 
NAPLAN student results distributed today 
Students in Years Three and Five will bring home their NAPLAN report today. The report will be accompanied by an 
information sheet that explains how to interpret the information presented in graphic form. Overall our students did 
very well compared with the state, however it is important to bear in mind that the results are from only one set of tests 
and individual results can vary from the expected level. 
I wish to acknowledge and thank every teacher for their ongoing contribution to the education of every child in our 
school. 
 
Preps learn about fire safety 
The fire brigade visited for the second week in a row on Monday. This time students 
assembled at the front of the school to hear the siren, watch the warning lights and help hold 
the hose that sprayed water over our garden. I wish to thanks members of the East Keilor 
Brigade for supporting our program. 
 
Our Multicultural Day celebrates diversity. 
I wish to thanks LOTE teacher Nick Boffa for organising a very successful multicultural day 
full of performances and presentations from around the world. Students and staff have been 
delighted with the experiences which are the springboard to further investigations. Pictured in 
todayôs newsletter are colourful images from the day. 
 
Avondaleôs annual Sports Day ï 25 August 
On Friday 25th August, we are holding our annual sports day. It is an active and enjoyable day for all students as they 
participate in multi-sport activities throughout the day. 
We have some fantastic helpers arranged for the day as well as a hot lunch and raffle. Students wear their favourite 
sporting attire for the day. There will be a grade 6 marking competition and parents kicking competition from 2:30 pm, 
I encourage parents to come along and participate. 
If you are available to assist on the day please let the office know.  
 
Council approves new t-shirt 
Following a vote conducted last term, school council approved the Option B design. This T-shirt has a blue body with 
yellow stripes and white piping on the arm and collar. The T-shirt becomes an option for parents when buying uniform 
articles. It is less expensive that the current T-shirt. 
 
Council subcommittees 
If you would like to know more about the school in an informal setting, joining one of the council committees is a 
great way to keep up to date and make a contribution to decision making. 
 
I hope you have a great week. 



 

Multicultural 
Day  

 

On Tuesday, our whole school celebrated Multicultural Day with a day of performances and workshops. 
 
At first, there was an excellent Italian play, which was a comedy role-play incorporating acrobatics, masks and music. 
An Aboriginal storyteller told us an interesting story about Bugamore, who was an angry crocodile. There was also an 
Indonesian dancer, who taught us how to dance like a peacock, and also taught us some words in Indonesian.  
 
After lunch there was an Egyptian belly dancer, who taught us some dance moves. She taught us a move to dust off 
the sand in the desert, and also a snake and a camel move. Ending off the magnificent day was an African drummer 
who played drums and invited students up to play for a session. We all danced to the music and then helped him pack 
up. Overall the day was amazing, every one enjoyed it and we learnt a lot about different cultures, singing and 
dancing. 
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